TILLICOULTRY, COALSNAUGHTON & DEVONSIDE COMMUNITY COUNCIL
DRAFT MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 12 FEBRUARY 2019 AT 7.00 PM
AT THE BEN CLEUCH CENTRE, TILLICOULTRY
Present – Brian Cuthbert-Imrie, Jane Edwards, Ian Gordon, Ewart McAuslane, Robert McClelland, Ian Millar, Elma Mitchell, Cammy Robertson, Damian Sherwood-Johnson, Mick Taylor, Melanie White and Elizabeth Young.

In Attendance – PC James Miller, Councillor Martha Benny, and four members of the public (Jim Arnold, Moira Benny, David Foss and Sylvia Hay).

Apologies – Tom Allan, Robert McAulay and Alex Robertson.  Councillor Donald Balsillie.
Police report – Copies of PC Miller’s monthly report will be placed on the CC notice boards.  Other points raised:

(a)
A nationwide week-long road traffic campaign commenced yesterday, focusing on speeding, etc;

(b)
Police Scotland are preparing for certain eventualities re the forthcoming Brexit (Moira Benny pointed out that these preparations are in line with those in advance of elections).
Minutes of January meeting – These had been distributed prior to the meeting and were proposed by IM and seconded by IG.

Proposed budget cuts – 

Subsequent to our ‘Have your Say Day’ at the Devonvale Hall on 26 January, the council back tracked on their proposals to close Coalsnaughton and Fishcross primary schools.  Cllr MB said that she had spoken to Lorraine in the council’s education department today who assured her that she’ll be writing to the staff at Coalsnaughton Primary School to confirm that it’s not closing.  DS-J noted the tremendous efforts put in by the parents and their strong campaign to save the school.  Cllr Benny added that, although the school is safe for now, there is an ongoing estate review (half-way through a five-year review for a ten-year plan) which may ultimately result in the construction of new schools to replace the older buildings such as in Coalsnaughton.  Cllr Benny continues to receive negative feedback from parents re the proposed reduction of the school week by 2½ hours.  She disagrees with the proposal to cease funding to the Citizens Advice Bureau and the community councils.  She also needs to contact Bobby McGill to find out about the ownership of Coalsnaughton Village Hall.  The budget will be set some time in March, as it must be done by April. 
Matters arising (not on the Action List) -
Commercial premises in Coalsnaughton: EMcA advised that the skip has now been removed and there is no waste.  The site is still not lock fast but at least the yard is empty.

CC display boards: Sterling Mills are keen to allow us to have a notice board on their premises, and DF brought along costings for these.  Following a discussion about the purpose of these and how they must be used as a beneficial communication tool, it was agreed that we will purchase two units at a cost of £96 plus VAT each.  ACTION: DF will let Sterling Mills management know so that permission can be obtained then he will liaise with EMcA.
Action list – see separate sheet for ongoing actions.

Village & Townscape Initiative – EY contacted Trust Housing about a tree that needed to be cut back on their grounds, and this has now been done.  EMcA advised that the council’s land services will be cutting back a lot of the ivy from the wall and tidy up behind the shops in the High Street.
Treasurer’s report – EMcA:
Christmas lights:  the money that we held for the Tilly Ladies has now been transferred to them;
Gala Day: the council’s fee for the use of the park has increased from £50 last year to £900 this year (£750 of which is a refundable bond in the event of no damage being caused).  RMcC stated that it is worth pointing out that the gala would run at a loss if we did not receive the annual EDF grant for this;

Microgrant scheme: we have received the cheque for this year’s grants (6 x £250) and have already received three applications.  ACTION: He will remind four of last year’s recipients to complete the full process, otherwise no further grants will be awarded to them.  He will also circulate a report that he submits to the EDF re the grants awarded.
Secretary’s report – MW: 
JCCF meeting: Neighbourhood Watch will be giving a presentation at this meeting on 28 February at 7.00 pm at Alva Academy;

Erection of residential care home facility in Dollar Road: Clayton Care have withdrawn their application for this;

Fireworks use and regulations: a Scottish government consultation is underway until Monday 13 May.  A link has been added to our Facebook page;

Proposed Schawpark Golf Club development: the architects explained at their recent public consultation that the application will be for around 54 residences (a mix of detached and semi-detached houses with two blocks of flats which will be fully serviced so that they will be suitable for those with mobility issues).  Each property has an allocated parking space.  There will be no alteration to the main road past it.  Comments from CC representatives were welcomed, so MW mentioned concerns raised at our meetings about the lack of bungalows in Clackmannanshire;
E-mail from Cllr Dave Clark: all local CCs were sent a copy of a complaint that Cllr Clark has made to a local newspaper, questioning their integrity over their political coverage, but it was agreed that this is not a matter for the CC.

Planning report – already covered in the secretary’s report as these matters were dealt with in MT’s absence as he has been working abroad.
Social Committee report – 
Gala day: this can now proceed on Father’s Day (16 June) as sufficient volunteers came forward at last month’s public meeting.  Cllr Benny volunteered to steward on the day.  ACTION: EMcA to circulate updated list of volunteers; another meeting will be required soon.  
Christmas lights: following last month’s sub-committee meeting, it was agreed to obtain a quotation re their plans for this year.  Once obtained, they need to arrange a meeting with the Tilly Ladies to discuss prioritisation of the EDF grants.  ACTION: EY to obtain a quote and provide proposal.
Hogmanay Hoolie: ACTION: RMcC and EM to contact potential bands and check the availability of Coalsnaughton Village Hall.
Tilly Tidy-up: scheduled for 22 March, depending on JE’s availability (Keep Britain Tidy’s ‘Great British Spring Clean’ runs from 22 March to 23 April 2019).
EDF – EMcA to put up posters re the application deadlines (these can also be downloaded).  He again confirmed that he is happy to assist any groups with funding applications.  

Councillor’s report – Cllr Benny had already discussed most of her points throughout the meeting.  She added that she is due to attend meetings with heads of services about what can/cannot be saved in the budget cuts.  She mentioned some of the definite proposals that she’ll be voting against.  IM asked about the Comrie Trust (he is a trustee), so she will see what she can find out and what, if any funds, remain.  
Sports Hub – MT mentioned the introductory e-mail that we have received from Greg Welsh, Community Sports Hub and Club Development Officer at Clacks Council.  ACTION: MT to arrange meeting with Greg.  MW to e-mail a link of the hub’s website to CCs.
AOCB – CR mentioned that upgrade works at the sewers are currently underway.  JE said that following the glen meeting there are concerns about repairs that need to be done to an area of the fencing at the burnside.  ACTION: Cllr Benny will find out if this is Clacks Council’s responsibility as there is a potential safety issue.  If not, perhaps the Mill Glen Action Group could apply for a grant to carry out repairs.
The next meeting of the CC will be held on Tuesday 12 March at Coalsnaughton Village Hall at 7.00 pm.
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